
TOWN OF MARION

PLANNING BOARD

December 5, 2011
MEMBERS PRESENT:
J Ryder, Chairman 
                                                Tom Magauran, Vice - Chairman

                                                John Sweeney
                                                Patricia McArdle

                                                Sherman Briggs

MEMBERS ABSENT:         Ted North, Clerk 
                                                Steve Gonsalves
BOARD SECRETARY:      Terri Santos 

ALSO PRESENT:               Joan Hartnett – Barry
                                               George McTurk

                                               Jack Beck

                                               Eunice Manduca

                                               Jennifer Heshion  

COMMENCEMENT – Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.
Discussion – Proposed ANR Plan 185 Wareham Street – Habitat for Humanity c/o George McTurk

Mr. McTurk presented a plan to the Board which was approximately 15,000 square feet of space (Plan on file in the Planning Board Office).  
Member Briggs explained that he and Randy Parker member of the Marion Open Space Acquisition Commission (MOSAC) walked the site and agreed that moving the lot lines to create 15,000 square feet with access on both sides to the MOSAC property would be a possiblity.  They took into consideration the house as designed by Wendy at Saltonstall Architecture.  He explained that he had spoken to several of the Selectman and Paul Dawson and they seemed to be on board with the proposed plan.
Member Sweeney asked if Habitat was responsible for the moving of, or removal of the house. 

Mr. Beck (Building Chairman) explained that they intend to replace the house and that it is currently on Town Water and Town Sewer.  They plan to remove the outbuilding, raise the foundation and possibly have a crawl space.  
Vice-Chairman Magauran asked what areas of the property were wet.
Member Briggs explained that the property is wet to the right; the left is wet but there is at least 30 feet upland and as you travel to the west it becomes increasingly wet.  

Vice – Chairman Magauran commented that the Board had a similar case with of an ANR Plan on Allen Street.  Town Counsel had said that you can create lots that are nonconforming except for frontage.  The frontage must conform to the Zoning; this property is in Zone C, requiring 200 feet of frontage.   
It was agreed on by the Planning Board that the lot line be moved to the right allowing 200 feet of frontage and 45 feet on the left so that the MOASC property in the rear can be accessed.  It was explained that the ANR process would have to be done; an Engineer would have to draw up the plans and present a Mylar to the Planning Board.  Member Briggs offered to speak with a member of the MOSAC to explain the change in the plan.
Old/ New Business
2012 Meeting Schedule

Motion made by Member McArdle to approve the schedule as written, seconded by Member Sweeny    
VOTE: 5-0-0

Approval of Minutes
Motion made by Member McArdle to approve the Minutes from October 3, 2011, seconded by Member Sweeny. 

Approval of Bills
None to Approve
Discussion – The Frigate, 806 Mill Street – Proposed Retail Use/Market Locally Grown Foods c/o Arne Johnson

Chairman Ryder explained that he spoke with Mr. Johnson on Friday of last week  regarding tearing down the existing building and rebuilding a market to sell produce and other items.  After speaking with Vice-Chairman Magauran about the project, they thought it looked as though it would be a change of use.  
Vice – Chairman Magauran explained that if there were to knock the building down, where it is on Route Six a 50 foot setback is the minimum, which could possibly be waived.  He also explained that Mr. Johnson would need to go to the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) to change from one non-conforming use to another non-conforming use in a residential zoned area.  It would require also site plan review, both process could be done together.  Will need an engineer to prepare the site plan and drainage calculations.
Mr. Johnson arrived and the above was explained to him.  

Vice – Chairman Magauran also explained to Mr. Johnson  the parking should be on the side or back; can have parking in the front if 25% of the surface must is kept impervious with grass and landscaping.  Vice – Chairman Magaruan stated that he did not think there would be a problem if they decide to move the footprint, but will need to look at if there is enough parking on the side or back building; if there is not enough a Special Permit for reduction in parking can be applied for.  
Mr. Johnson explained that he wanted to make sure the Board agreed with the base concept.  

Chairman Ryder explained that there was nothing in the bylaw that precludes what he wants to do on the site.

Vice- Chairman Magauran explained that it is another non-conforming use and the Planning Board cannot speak for the ZBA, although based on history it should not be an issue getting the change of use.  He then suggested having an agreement with contingencies. 

Mr. Johnson then explained his background in produce, food sales, plant and soil science.  

Member McArdle suggested that there are two things he should do; get a good attorney to make sure all contingencies are in the purchase and sale agreement and knock on some doors to see what the support of the neighbors would be.  
Member Sweeney suggested being careful to investigate if there are possibly underground tanks

Member Briggs explained that the Corriea's, the neighbors to the side have a 40 foot easement. 

After discussion the Board agreed that the concept seems good.  The things to be determined would be  if there is to be Major or Minor Site plan review and what the Board would be able to waive with the review. 

Motion made by Member McArdle to adjourn, seconded by Member Briggs.

VOTE: 5-0-0

List of Documents Submitted:
Proposed plans 185 Wareham Street

Assessor’s Plan of The Frigate Property 806 Mill Street
Respectfully submitted,

Ted North, Clerk
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